MINUTES OF THE TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ZONING BORD OF APPEALS

DECEMBER 12, 2001


Chairman Alan Martel called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM

Chairman Alan Martel introduced Ginger Anderson as the new recording secretary.  She will aid in getting more of the information down that we have

to process. 

Present: T. Scally, D. Leys, A. Martel, J. Heizer, L. Colvin, D. Leys,  


  and ZA T. Eckenberg.  Not present: P. Keelan, and V. Mouch

A motion was made by L. Colvin to approve the minutes of the October 24, 2001 meeting, seconded by T. Scally, and was passed unanimously by 

the board.

Martel reviewed the past three Interpretations that will be brought before the Planning Commission.  The three Interpretations 

are listed as follows: 

1. July 14, 1999: Reversal of decision of Eckenberg regarding the need

for a site plan review.  Interpretation of the phrase “any proposed use” 

as stated in Chapter 18 section 18.02(A) to mean a use sufficiently different from the existing use as to require a new site plan (using the criteria stated in Chapter 18 section 11(A) items 2 through 7).

2. February 14, 2001: Interpretation of T. Eckenberg’s decision to deny 

an addition to and an extension of an existing structure on the Joe Fritz property located at 3976 Michigan Trail, Eastport, MI 49627, based on 

the fact that the structure encroached onto the County Road Right of 

Way, and beyond the property line into county property could be altered 

to make it legally non-conforming.  Fritz appeal of the Zoning Administrator’s decision that the cottage in question is an illegal non-conforming structure and that because of this fact, the ZBA may not 

grant any variances.  Echenberg presented his rational that because the porch section of this cottage encroaches on someone else’s property (the Antrim Co. Road Commission) that makes the structure an illegal non-conforming structure 

and therefore may not be granted a variance or variances.  The ordinance in question states a variance may be obtained on a legal non-conforming structure.

3. April 11, 2001:  Interpretation of Chapter IV, Section 4.02 Non-

Conforming Structures, Part C, number 2L any expansion within the setbacks that would increase the volume and/or the square footage of 

a structure would be considered a further encroachment into the setback area and would therefore require a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals.

The three Interpretation's listed above were discussed between the board members to 

refresh their memory of each Interpretation.  J Heizr pulled the minutes from each 

of the three meetings listed above and read inserts from each to verify and confirm 

each Interpretation.

Martel asked the board if there were any other Interpretations that they could recall.  Martell expressed that he thought there might be one other Interpretation, and would review the past minutes and prepare a list of the Interpretations to present to the Planning Commission, and asked the board to contact him if they recalled any other Interpretations to be included in the list.  Martel to send each board member a copy of the list of interpretations before the board meets with the Planning Commission.

J. Heizer reviewed the Index she has been working on regarding 2001 Appeals.  Heiser expressed that the index would be beneficial in helping to identify each appeal and to help refresh the board members memory.  The index will list each appeal number and

Property tax identification number, the date each appeal was heard, the address where the property is located, the nature of the appeal and the action taken.  Heiser asked for input from the board members for any ideas that might help clarify the information on the index.  T. Eckenberg expressed his concern regarding the use of the parcel numbers; since these numbers sometimes are changed (in regards to identifying the properties).  The board did agree that the sample index created would have enough information on it in order to identify each property.  Heiser advised that the index would be placed in the ZBA file each year with copies given to the board members.

A. Martel brought up the issue of permits; need to clarify the information given out to the public.  Martel prepared an information sheet that could be given out to the public, (see attached) when they are in the first stages of preparing to build. This might help them become aware of the many different types of permits that are needed.  Heizer would like to see the form be attached to the appeal form or sent out with the letter sent out with the ZBA decision or appeal.  Martel expressed that it would be a good idea to send out with the guidelines letter that is included with the application.

T. Eckenberg advised that they could create a list of agencies that can help with the items listed on the attachment.  J. Heiser expressed her concerns regarding the ZBA being to helpful by listing the information to be included in the letter, due to the fact the ZBA could be liable for not including all the needed information.  Martel will revise the information sheet and will further discuss at the next meeting.

A. Martel passed out copies of the Section 100-8 sheet regarding wetlands, And

discussed the effects it will have.  Regarding passed approvals of variance requests.   

 The County cannot change the township zoning; the township is totally separate from     the County.

J. Heizer requested that both information sheets be attached to the minutes of the meeting.

The discussion on the matter of the wetlands issue will be continued when the ZBA holds the joint meeting with the Planning Commission.  Martel advised that they would probably need to schedule a separate meeting sometime in February 2002 for the joint meeting with the Planning Commission.

L. Colvin advised that he will not be present for the January and February meetings; J. Heizer advised she will not be present for the March, 2002 meeting.  Martel expressed that the two alternates will need to be telephoned to advise that they will need to attend the January, 2002, February, 2002 and March 2002 meetings.

Martel requested all board members to come to the January meeting with ideas to be listed on the agenda regarding the joint meeting with the Planning Commission.

The board will meet on January 9, 2002 to work on the list of agenda items to bring to the joint meeting of the Planning Commission.

Motion to adjourn by J. Heizer, second by L. Colvin, passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ginger Anderson

Recording Secretary

